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Bere Ferrers Parish Council

At a meeting of the Footpaths and Environment Committee held in the Council Chambers at Bere Alston on Tuesday 12th April 2016.       

Present     




      Cllr. D. M. A. Chapman 
  Chairman
                                      Cllr. R. Leithall                          Chairman of Council

                                      Cllr. M. Benson 


  Cllr. R. Maycock



      Cllr. S. Hanson    

  Cllr. S. Munn
  In Attendance.  Cllr. B. Lamb.

519. Items of Interest at the discretion of the Chairman. No action can be taken on these

        matters.

1. Cllr. Munn – asked for advice on a situation where a company has not paid business tax, 

Cllr. Benson explained that if it is a business operating from a private home they do not have to pay Council Tax.

2. Cllr. Lamb – has spoken with Mr. Hayler regards footpath 23, he stated this path is in a 

disgusting state because of dog faeces and to strim the path was awful. Discussions took place, Clerk to contact Peter Guy reference some notices and asking about Health & Safety issue.

520. Footpath Problems.
1. Cllr. Chapman – Fp 24 tried to negotiate this stile but found it loose and difficult to get over, ask 


         workman to check it and maybe alter it with a V.

2. Cllr. Benson – has spoken to Alex Rehaag about the hoops to stop cyclists riding out into the 
road but makes it impossible for mothers with prams to negotiate. Phil Townsend Devon County Council is coming out to inspect it.

3. The Clerk – has had a complaint about how difficult it is to dismount from the stile on Fp 20 as
  there is such a drop to the ground. Clerk to contact Peter Guy.

521. Review Lengthsman.

a) Cllr. Lamb – brought forward the following Agenda for a meeting with all four parishes regards 
the Parish Road Equipment.
AGENDA FOR INAUGURAL MEETING
 

TUESDAY 17TH MAY 2016 AT 7.30PM
 

COUNCIL OFFICES – BERE ALSTON  (entrance at rear side of building) 
 

1                 Apologies
2                 To elect a Chair for Meeting
3                 Update on equipment and grant.


BL
4                 Talk by Mr Victor Gough, Manager, Devon Highways, with responsibilities for Road     

              Warden Scheme.
5                 To agree on a joint Management Agreement to cover:
    i.     Joint responsibility for maintenance & costs.
 ii.     Shared Insurance
                              iii.     Arrangements for bookings, checks of equipment and return.
                              iv.     Each Parish to have responsibility for provision of trailer number plates.
                               v.     Each Parish to ensure that towing vehicle has insurance to cover trailer  

                                       whilst being towed. (I understand only way to ensure cover).
                              vi.     Each Parish to ensure that usage of tools and equipment is in accordance      

                                       with Devon Road Warden Scheme and to liaise with Devon Highways as 
                                       necessary.
                             vii.     Each Parish to be responsible for Health & Safety, Risk assessment, 
                                       Training and Personal insurance of volunteers whilst carrying out works

                            viii.      Any other business
                              ix      Date of next meeting    
 Cllr. Lamb proposed that both Cllr. Leithall and Cllr. Maycock represent council at the meeting, seconded by Cllr. Benson.

Cllr. Lamb produced the following Agenda:-

b) Cllr. Lamb – then went on to explain about storage of the trailer and items. Both Cllr. Leithall, 

Cllr. Maycock and Cllr. Lamb went to inspect the Rugby Hut as a suitable storage area, there is work needed doing, Clerk to arrange a meeting with James Reddecliff to ascertain costs.

Cllr. Lamb stated there was another choice, a container, he had been advised to have it condensation coated to stop condensation, and the cost would be in the region of £1,600. Further discussions took place. Cllr. Lamb suggested putting it in the Car Park area on The Down playing field.

   Cllr. Maycock felt we should look into the cost of altering the Rugby Hut to make it    

   a suitable structure; the next best idea could be a container.

c) The Clerk – sought permission to purchase the necessary protective clothing for the two people 

attending the Chapter 8 Lengthsman course. Cllr. Lamb proposed that the cost be taken out of the Environment account, seconded by Cllr. Munn.

d) The Clerk – to set up a meeting with Jim Jeffries and Cllr. Benson to discuss the work table to 



  be undertaken by Mr. Jeffries.

522. Environment Issues.
Cllr. Benson – has had discussions at Borough about dog fouling and litter, the Borough will be 



  monitoring the issue to determine whether it is worse or better.

 Cllr. Benson is meeting with some residents who wish to undertake a litter pick, they have a Facebook page and there are roughly 50 residents who would undertake this mass litter pick at Bere Alston and Bere Ferrers. We need to find a local solution to the dog fouling, the Locality Officer will be going into schools to give talks, and he is also carrying out an audit on the signs in the parish. The present Dog Control Orders cease in October 2017 and there will then be an Area Protection Order with Council having a say as to what goes in it.

523. Correspondence.

1) Cllr. Benson – has received a letter from the Post Office regards the changes to Bere Alston 
     

Post Office. They state that Yelverton and Crapstone Post Offices will be happy to 
look after resident’s needs, Clerk to write explaining that neither of these Post 
Offices are on a bus route which would make it difficult for residents without transport. Point out that is should add to the list Tavistock and also there is a half day Post Office in the Hazel Room at Bere Ferrers Church Hall on a Tuesday Morning.
There being no further business the Chairman thanked members for attending and declared the meeting closed at 
Dated this 26th    day of April 2016.     
Signed by the Chairman…………………………………….

